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463.
Mr M M Swathe (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
What were the reasons for her department having a surplus of R491 831 000 at the end of the 2006-07 financial year; 

(2)
whether her department intends utilising the full budget allocated to it in the future; if not, why not; if so, what steps is her department taking to curb this underspending?
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REPLY:

 (1)

The expenditure of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry at the end of the 2006/07 financial year was 92,5% of the adjusted budget of R4.6 billion, which equates to the actual under-spending being an amount of R354 million, as reflected in the appropriation statement in the Annual Report of the department. 
This under-spending by my department was primarily in the areas of Water Resources Management where only 86% of the budget allocation was spent.  In all other areas over 96% of the budgets were spent, with our forestry team being able to spend their full allocation.

The Water Resources Management branch is focused on developing, protecting, conserving, and managing our water resources in a sustainable and equitable manner.  Water resources include dams and rivers, and excludes delivery of water to households which falls under a different programme of the Department.
The main area of under-expenditure relate to the delay’s surrounding the implementation of the construction of the De Hoop Dam. R260 million of our R354 million under-expenditure was as a result of the De Hoop Dam delays. 

The reasons for the delay in the De Hoop Dam project were primarily as result of the Record of Decision on the environmental impact only being given in October last year.  Subsequent to the RoD being given the department immediately started with the project implementation. R300 million was allocated to De Hoop in the 2006/7 financial year and due to these delays we were only able to spend R40 million. Due to the nature of the delays, National Treasury concurred with our request to roll over this allocation into this financial year, which has been included into the adjustment estimates. 
Other areas for under-spending include the programme for the rehabilitation of dams (R40 million) and finalisation of the transfer of staff to municipalities to cater for the “once off staff” costs (R14 million). Both of these areas will also have funds rolled over as confirmed during the adjusted budget estimates for 2007/08.  
(2) It is the intention of the department to utilise the full budget allocated to it for the benefit of South Africa’s citizens. The following actions have been undertaken to avoid and limit under-spending:
a. Intensified efforts to complete the Department’s internal reorganisation and fill critical posts in the programmes experiencing slow spending.
b. Ensuring that plans are, on a timely basis, formulated and approved for the implementation of projects supported by the DoRA allocations.
c. Expenditure trends are monitored weekly to ensure that project managers expedite projects.
d. Ongoing training of senior managers to improve programme management skills. 
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